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Newsletter of the
Stuwart Sunrise Rotary Club, Florida

Meeting of March 11, 2010

50-50: Bob Swan
Pledge: Jim Skeoch
Prayer: Tom Whittington

Danielle Lupulio: Gave a report on the club’s happenings. First is the 1st Adopt-A-Road cleanup effort. Our area is Mapp Road between Martin Downs Blvd. and
the post office and the cleanup will take place on March 20th between 8:30-12:00. That same weekend will be the Arts Fest in Stuart and volunteers are asked
for. March 27th brings us to our Road Rally, volunteers are needed for this event as well. April 3rd is the date for our next effort at Hibiscus House. Hours to be
8:30-12:00. Finally, April 24th brings us to the March of Dimes event. The club is trying to get a team up for this event. For all of the above, contact Danielle to
let her know of your ability to help.

Audrey Ballantyne: asked for a volunteer for this months round table discussion. Jamie Chapogas will be the club's representative this month.

Marge Isadore: went over efforts so far for our Road Rally. Tickets have been distributed and Marge asked that everyone put in an effort toward this, our major
fund raiser for the year. Marge thanked Ken Furcron for his dedicated work in providing printed material for our event. The Rally will have a 9:00 AM start. 37
cars were entered last year. This year, much of the hard goods have been donated so our costs are minimal. This means we should be able to maximize our
return. If everyone sold their ticket allotment the event will be a huge success.
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John Gonzalez: our sergeant-at-arms sit in greeted visiting Rotarians and guests as well. The noon club's representative announced that the celebration of the
club's 80 birthday is cancelled due to lack of response. Jane Mills distributed the orders for roses. This year 39 dozen roses were purchased by our club

members.

Danielle Lupilio: announced our guest speakers for this morning. Representatives Rowdy Carlton and Peggie O'Neill spoke about Bach's Children Music
School, in addition to providing us with beautiful background music. This is a school for the learning of wind instruments. (with all the hot air emanating from
our club, we have a plethora of candidates) members play with the Treasure Coast Youth Symphony.

BCMS provides an opportunity to study stringed instruments that are not available in any of the Treasure Coast public school systems.

There are about 90 students in the program. The school has a recital once a month. As they school is constantly growing they are
looking for larger space so that they can accommodate the increased student load. Anyone knowing of affordable space should
contact the school. More information about the school can be found on their website. The link is: www.bachschildrenmusicschool.com

The 50-50 drawing was won by yours truly Ed Vossen. Being the conservative person that | am | went for all the marbles and pulled the

seven of diamonds. Better luck next time Ed. The pot now stands at a whopping $466.




